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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, January 5, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.
Department Heads present: Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Waste Water, Bob Gray;  Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Building Commissioner John Stephens; Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Street Commissioner, Scott Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer, Wendy Frazier
City Council Members:  Doug Adams and Eric Schoening
MINUTES
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dee Byerly 2nd  the motion.  Motion Carried
CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the claims.  Todd Titus  2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business
NEW BUSINESS
1.  City Attorney presented the Riverfront building lease located along the river front at the corner of Smith Street and Wabash Streets  to be considered for potential rental and retail.   Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the lease.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
2.  John Stephens reported that a garage located at 746 Manchester avenue has collapsed.  He has been in contact with the owner Kathy Prater.  Ms. Prater said that the power to the building has been turned off and Eads and son will demolish the building as soon as possible.  John will send Ms. Prater a letter requesting demolition as soon as possible.   

OTHER BUSINESS

1.  Results of the bids from United Consulting  for CSO Phase 2 Sewer Project will be awarded at the next Board of Works meeting on January 19.
2.  Barry Stroup, Fire Chief,  told the Board that the Town of Roann is interested in purchasing their auto-pulse that will be replaced soon.  The value of the trade-in on the machine would be $3,000.  The Town of Roann is willing to pay the $3,000 for the machine.  City Attorney Randi Zimmerman is checking to see if this needs formal approval.
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
ADJOURN 
Dee Byerly made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works Meeting will be held on Thursday, January 19, 2017, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. 

________________________________________________

Scott Long      



            Mayor 
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Dee Byerly




Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992,

(260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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